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Flying Fiberglass 

Official Newsletter of C.C.W.P. 

Flying Fiberglass 

We are now halfway through the year and in 
the middle of an active summer for the club. 
We had a great first outdoor meeting in June 
with some great pizza that Glenn provided. 
Thanks to all who attended the meeting and 
to those who gave a donation. The next gen-
eral meeting is July 10th at Oak Hollow 
Park. Remember that the club provides the 
pizza (with an opportunity for club members 
to make a donation to cover the cost if they 
want to) but you need to bring your drinks 
and chairs, just in case there are not 
enough seats at the pavilion.  
The Jennerstown event on June 4th went 
very well. There were 11 cars who all got to 
enjoy the track and all had a great time. An 
added benefit was that there was no rain! 
The St. Vincent musical  event went well and 
everyone who attended enjoyed the play. 
The dinner afterward was great too. 
Some of us attended the Cruise-a-Palooza at 
the Butler Fair Grounds on June 24th. It was 
a great day for the show and lots of cars to 
look at. 
Remember that the Pittsburgh Vintage 
Grand Prix is July 7th to the 16th. The 
Camaro is the featured car for this year’s 
event. More information is available on-line 
at their web site. 
Remember to mark your calendars for the 
annual picnic, Sunday, August 13th. It will 
be at the Bushy Run Battlefield. Directions 
will be on the website and in the August 
newsletter. Although there should be ade-
quate seating, plan to bring an extra chair 
just in case.  
CCWP is a club that has endured through 
the enthusiasm and support of our mem-
bers. I am thrilled to see so many of you 
participating by attending meetings and club 
activities. Each month more people are com-
ing to the meetings and signing up to 

participate in the events. Also, each month 
we have new members joining the club to 
share the Corvette experience. Thank you all 
for the support.  
As I have mentioned in the past I appreciate 
the enthusiasm and support you have 
shown.  The support you have shown for all 
the events we do make me proud of the 
members of our club. The attendance and 
participation at the meetings has been  
great, as usual. Again, thank you to all! Any 
suggestions you may have to offer on how 
we can improve the club or suggestions for 
events you would be interested in please let 
me know.  Your comments are always wel-
come. 
Thank you! 
 

Feel free to contact me at: 

E-mail: fpaolo@comcast.net or phone: 724-

842-6001.     
  

Frank Paolo 
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CCWP Webmaster 

Jerry Rowell 

CCWP.ORG 

 

Remember, if you take pictures of Club 

events, participate in other Vette events, or 

you are featured in an article, share the in-

formation with the membership by sending 

them to the Webmaster.   You can reach 

Jerry at 412-795-2834. 

 

NEWSLETTER 

ARTICLES 

Send all pictures and articles to the editor 

by the 17th of the month at : 

gyoung1210@msn.com or by regular mail to: 

Georgeann Young 1210 Harvest Dr. 

Monroeville, PA 15146 

Do not use the Club mailing address 

as delays may occur. 

 

Corvette Museum — Jack White 

See Jack at events to purchase your tickets 

6.2 Liter V8 460 HP Engine       Curb view front cameras   
8-speed Paddle Shift Automatic Transmission     2 LT Equipment Group with Jet Black interior including  
Multi-Mode Performance Exhaust               heads-up display, heated and ventilated seats, Bose 
Z51-Style 5-split Spoke Chrome Aluminum Wheels             10-Speaker Audio System, universal home remote 
      with Red Calipers        and remote vehicle starter system 
Carbon-fiber, painted body-color removable roof panel    Carbon Flash Hood Stinger Stripe  
Performance Data & Video Recorder              Magnetic Selective Ride Control 
Chevrolet MyLink Radio with Navigation system        Battery Protection Package 
Front license plate bracket       Corvette Museum Delivery 
                

New Raffle Tickets 

2017 Torch Red 

Corvette Coupe 

$10 

 

Drawing: 

Saturday, Sept. 2, 2017 

At 3 pm CT 



Membership Meetings 

The June membership meeting will be held Monday, 
July 10, 2017  at 7:00 pm at Oak Hollow Park, 2130 
Timothy Dr., North Huntingdon 15642. The club will 
provide the pizza but you should bring your drinks and 
chairs. 
 
From Greensburg: Rt. 30W past turnpike entrance to traffic light just past Dunkin Donuts on left. Turn right onto Chest-
nut St. Go to 2nd stop light and turn left onto Pennsylvania Ave., then right onto Oak St. at the Sunoco. Go 6 stop signs, 
turn right, go under RR bridge to stop sign. Go approx. 1 mile on Morris Ave. then turn left onto Timothy and then left 
into park. Pavilion is at the bottom of the hill. 
From Murrysville: Rt. 22 to Pleasant Valley Rd. Turn right onto Pleasant Valley and follow to traffic light at Rt. 130. Turn 
right onto Rt. 130, go across small bridge (over the turnpike) and make immediate left onto Nike Site Rd. Go 1.9 miles 
and turn right onto Timothy, then left into park. Pavilion is at the bottom of the hill.  
From Pittsburgh:  I-376E to Murrysville exit (on left). Merge onto Rt. 22 East going toward Murrysville. Turn right at Traf-
ford Rd and then take a slight left onto Pleasant Valley Rd. Follow Pleasant Valle to traffic light at Rt. 130. Turn right 
onto Rt. 130, go across small bridge (over the turnpike) and make immediate left onto Nike Site Rd. Go 1.9 miles and 
turn right onto Timothy, then left into park. Pavilion is at the bottom of the hill.  

Museum News 
 
It has been announced that the Black Rose color will be phased out. The color was 
introduced in 2016 and cars will be painted until the plant shuts down in August. It 
will be replaced with a new color TBA but it might not be right away. Only 1,333 cars 
were built in that shade so if you have one it is pretty rare. 
This year Kentucky celebrates its 225th anniversary of admittance to the union. To 
celebrate, the Museum is hosting a special exhibit ‘Kentucky: 225 Years on the 
Move’ that will open Aug. 28, 2017 and run through Spring 2018. The exhibit will 
trace the history of transportation in Kentucky. The museum is soliciting artifacts for 

the display as part of the exhibit.  
You  can now register for the 23rd Anniversary Celebration and Hall of Fame Induction. It will include 3 days of activities in 
and around the NCM. It will also include the Lifetime Member/VIP dinner, the Ambassador Luncheon, and the Corvette 
Hall of Fame induction ceremony and banquet. Details and registration forms are on the museum website. 
The NCM publishes a quarterly magazine that is mailed to more than 38,000 members worldwide. If you have a cool, 
touching, or memorable Corvette story to share for consideration, email it to editor@corvettemuseum.com. Be sure to in-
clude a photo.  
Plans are well on the way for the 2019 National Corvette Caravan. It will also be the 25th Anniversary of the National Cor-
vette Museum.  You can find out more about the Caravan on the museum website.  
General Motors has released the final 2017 model year Corvette stats. A total of 32,782 Corvettes were produced. Auto-
matics almost doubled the production of manuals. The 1LP package was the most popular for Stingrays and Grand Sports. 
Arctic White was the most popular color, followed by Watkins Glen Gray, Black, Torch Red, Admiral Blue, Blade Silver, Long 
Beach Red, Corvette Racing Yellow, Black Rose, and Sterling Blue. More stats available on the museum website. 
  
 
For more information visit the museum website.  

The website is www.corvettemuseum.org 
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July Birthdays —  Allen Young 

CELEBRATE!!!! 

 Norm Rish 

 Terri Ometz  Mary Lou Grabiak 

 Allen Harkins 

 George Crouse 

 Ruben Collins 

 Deneen Adomaitis 

 Jerry Rowell 

 Sharon DeLuzio 

 Sue Henry 

 Sandra Janus  Bob Snyder 

 Bill Edwards  Leo Kearns  Mary Lou Tarara 

 Janice Farr  Kara King  Karen Zimmerman 

 Elmer Foley  Margie Laughlin 
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Upcoming 2017  Club Activities 

July 10, 2017 General Membership Meeting 

July 15, 2017 Bayernhof Museum Tour & Luncheon 

July 29, 2017 Ohio Tail of  the Dragon 

July, 2017 Edgewood Winery 

August 13, 2017 CCWP Annual Picnic 

August 15-20, 2017 Woodward Dream Cruise Trip 

September 16, 2017 All GM Show 

DON’T FORGET!!!  Watch future editions of the Flying Fiberglass for additional events 

and information on The Corvette Club of Western PA.   

 ALSO:  please check out our website for any last minute changes that may affect an 

event you plan on attending.  Our site is updated as new information becomes 

available.  Don’t forget!  Visit:  ww.ccwp.org 

A Day at the Track—Jennerstown 
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Welcome 

New Members of  the 

Corvette Club of Western PA 

Membership questions?? 

Contact Allen Young 

412-372-7802 

E-mail:  

ayoung1210@msn.com 

New  Members —  Allen Young 

Illness & Condolences   

If a Club member wishes to notify the Club of a death, illness, or accident in his/her (or fellow mem-

bers) family please notify Connie Jelovich at 724-325-2571, CAJJJELO4@comcast.net with the infor-

mation.  The information will be passed on to other Club members at the next general meeting if so 

desired.  

    

 

Autocross Schedule 

Allegheny Highlands SCCA 2017 

    Autocross Events 

       Wyotech in Blairsville 

 

                    Sept. 23rd and Sept. 2 

         Oct. 14th and Oct. 22nd. 
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CCWP Lap—Woodward Dream Cruise 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In 2017 the CCWP Lap is planning on traveling out of state again, this time visiting Michigan for the Wodward 

Dream Cruise. We are planning on going up Tuesday, August 15th and staying through Saturday, leaving Sun-

day the 20th. About one million people attend this event each year. It’s all about cars and cruising, partying 
with friends, people and car watching, and then more cars.  There is no fee to drive in the cruise and no admis-

sion fee to watch the show, all you need is either a good place to put a chair or great walking shoes. There is 

information about the cruise available on the website woodwarddreamcruise.com. 

There is a gentleman that organizes a number of tours and events for Corvette owners and we are going to in-

clude a number of these in the agenda. We are also looking into the possibility of touring the Ford museum 

while we are there. 

Jan Hollabaugh was generous enough to step up and take care of our accommodations. She has reserved a 

block of rooms at the Somerset Inn, 2601 West Big Beaver Rd. Troy, MI 48084 for us for the dates Tuesday, 

August 15 through Saturday, August 19. There are 2 types of rooms. Tower rooms are on floors 3 through 14 

and they have 1 Queen or 2 Double Beds and the cost is $105 per night plus taxes (about 13.3% combined) 

for a total of about $119 per night. Executive Wing rooms are on the 1st and 2nd floors and have either 1 King 

or 2 Queen Beds and the cost is $130 per night plus taxes for a total of about $148 per night. 

By now all hotel reservations should have been made if you are planning on joining us. We have a list of events 

that have been planned for Corvette owners and a tentative schedule. We have shared that information with 

those who have reserved rooms. These include the GM Heritage museum, Stahl’s, which houses a private col-
lection of rare, older era cars as well as some interesting and unique accessories. 

We have also decided to charge a nominal registration fee per car. Part of the fee will be for items for a ‘goody 
bag’ for each car and the rest will go to the charity that the gentleman that does all this planning supports. That 
charity is a local food bank. If you would like to take something else to donate I’m sure he would appreciate it.  
We have had all the registration forms returned to us with the fee. We will share additional information with all 

who have returned their registration forms. 

The next meeting will be Tuesday, July 25 27, at 7:00 pm at Pasqualino’s in Murrysville. We usually meet at 
6:00 for dinner before the meeting so please plan to join us.  

If anyone has any questions please feel free to contact us. 

  

 Allen & Georgeann Young 

 ayoung1210@msn.com 

 

Webber’s Wildlife Museum 

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Ffl.b5z.net%2Fi%2Fu%2F10112416%2Fi%2FWDC_CloudLogo__Converted_.png&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.corvettelegends.net%2Fhtml%2Fpicture.html&docid=Ya1VImFSNIpgVM&tbnid=cuHmhBQCRTPEVM%3A&vet=1&w=409&h=138&bih=72
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Altoona Car Show 



Page 9                           

Sternwheeler Festival 
Pat and Dick Ulrich have another trip they have planned and have invited CCWP members to join them on their journey. This 

time they are going to attend the Ohio River Sternwheeler Festival in Marietta, Ohio the weekend of September 7th to 10th. 

Over that weekend 30 –35 authentic sternwheeler boats line the river banks, and there are races, vendors, car shows and 

fireworks for all to enjoy. Please come and join us for a day or for the entire weekend. The festival activities begin Friday,       

September 8th at 5:00 pm and end Sunday, September 10th at 2:00 pm. There is a website for the Sternwheeler Festival 

2017 where you can find more information about what is planned for the weekend. This will be our first trip to the Festival so if 

anyone has attended and has some information please let us know so we an share it with anyone planning to attend. As usual 

we are kind of flying by the seat or our pants, but it sounds like a fun time. 

We were able to get a block of rooms at the Holiday Inn Express at 970 Pike St., Marietta, Ohio 45750. If you are interested 

there are 6 king rooms at $162/night and 6 queen rooms at $152/night, and you can call 740-760-1515 to make your reser-

vations. Be sure to reference that you are booking in the CCWP block. You have until August 6th to book and then the rooms 

will be released. 

After we had the rooms at the Holliday Inn we found out that it is much easier to get around using a shuttle and this hotel does 

not have one. However, there is a Microtel Hotel in Marietta that does have a shuttle and they do have rooms available, al-

though we were not able to secure a block of rooms or a group rate at this time. The number for that hotel is 740-373-7373. 

Valley Gem Sternwheeler offers river cruises all weekend, but you should call ahead to reserve a spot for any of  the cruises. 

We do have 20 tickets on hold for a cruise on Friday, September 8th at noon for a 4.5 hour ride that includes lunch. The cost 

for a senior ticket for this cruise is $45, and if you want to join us, call them at 740-373-7862 and be sure to mention you are 

part of  the CCWP group. 

Hope to see you in September if not sooner. 

If you have any questions give us a call at 724-791-2354. 

  Dick & Pat Ulrich 

Edgewood Winery 

July 30, 2017 

4 PM to 8 PM  
 

Mark your calendar for an evening at the Edgewood Winery and event center in Spring Church.  

Edgewood has three sweet wines, four dry wines, five different varieties of hard ciders,  as well as beer,  

wine slushies, and sangria. They also have food available for purchase.  

You can visit their website, edgewoodwinery.com, to see what a beautiful place this is.  

If you would like to attend please email me at bmconures129@gmail.com. I will also have a signup sheet 

at the June and July general meeting. You must sign up no later that July 

15th.  

 

     Thanks. 

     Sue Marnell   

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fimages.clipartpanda.com%2Fwine-clip-art-grapes-and-wine.gif&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.clipartpanda.com%2Fcategories%2Fwine-clip-art-free&docid=t8ldazxTCErfuM&tbnid=POeZKyq9p0EpMM%3A&vet=10ahUKEwix5czz3IT
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All GM Show 



 

 

 

 

CCWP 2017 EVENTS 

Monday, July 10  -  General Membership Meeting 

Saturday, July 15  -  Bayernhof Museum (10 am to 12:30 pm)  -  limited to 12 people  -  lunch afterwards 

Saturday, July 29  -  Ohio Tail of the Dragon Drive 

Sunday, July 30  -  Edgewood Winery 

Sunday, August 6  -  Altoona Corvette Club Car Show at Delgrosso’s (11 am to 5 pm) 
Sunday, August 13  -  CCWP Club picnic / meeting 

Tues. to Sun., August 15 to 20  -  Trip to Woodward Dream Cruise 

Thurs. to Sun., August 24 to 27  -  Corvettes at Carlisle 

Thurs. to Sun, September 7 to 10  -- Ohio Sternwheeler Festival Trip 

Sunday, September 10  -  Ohiopyle, Lunch, Lucky Lady Casino 

Monday, September 11  -  General Membership Meeting 

Saturday, September 16  -  All GM Fall Show 

Sunday, September 24  -  Brunch at Tara 

September (date TBD)  -  Jonah @ The Sight and Sound Theater 

Monday, October 9  -  General Membership Meeting 

Thurs. to Sun., October 12 to 15  -  Leaf Peeper at Mountain Quest Inn in West Virginia (limited to first 12 couples) 

October (date TBD)  -  PA Leaf Peeper 

Monday, November 13  -  General Membership Meeting 

Monday, December 11  -  General Membership Meeting 

Saturday, January 13, 2018  -  After-Christmas Party 

 

I am still working on more events and I will post them in the Newsletter once I have confirmed the dates. 

If you have any questions or ideas for events please email me at bmconures129@gmail.com 

  Thanks.  Sue Marnell 
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A WORD FROM SUE  

Hello everyone. July is here already and this is just a reminder to check out all the events we have coming up.  On 

July 4 we are going to be in the Monroeville Parade, July 29th we are riding to Ohio to run their Tail of the Dragon 

route, and the next day, July 30th, we are visiting Edgewood Winery to unwind from that trip. Then in August there 

is the Altoona Corvette Club Show at DelGrosso’s Park.   
Also be sure to mark your calendars for September 16th for the All GM Indoor Show. Anyone that would like to help 

out with that show or at the show itself please contact me bmconures129@gmail.com. Any and all help is welcome 

and appreciated. We hope to have another great show with the help of all our wonderful members. 

Thanks to all.         

       Sue 



                          

Road Trip to Ohio  
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 We are planning a road trip to the Ohio Cousin of the Tail of the Dragon on  

 Saturday, July 29th.   

 We will be leaving from King’s in Delmont (200 Sheffield Dr, 15626) at 7:15 am. 
  

 Everyone should bring their own lunch that we will eat at a park.  

 We will be driving back roads as much as possible.  

 We will stop at Imperial Glass Museum in Bellaire, OH and the cost is $3/person. The museum closes at 

 3:00 pm so that is why we are leaving early.  

 After the museum we will head for home, which is about a 1.5 hour drive, depending on where you live. 

 

 If you are interested there will be a signup sheet at the July membership meeting of you can email me 

 At cassel79@yahoo.com or call me at 412-795-0169. 

  

 Looking forward to a great curvy, twisty ride!! 

 

 Deb and Phil Cassel 
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Annual Picnic 



St. Vincent’s Play and Dinner 

June Membership Meeting 

Mmmm!  Pizza 
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The monthly membership meeting was held at Indian Lake Park. Frank Paolo called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. The meeting started 
with the Pledge of Allegiance. Minutes from the last meeting were reviewed and approved by Ron Thomas and seconded by Bob Whitesides.  

Director’s Reports 

Membership— Allen Young    (absent) 
To date we have 149 families and 251 members.    
 

Vice-President / Insurance— Vince Morich  
Insurance is paid. 
 

Social— Glenn Raymer 
Summer meetings: June 12th at Indian Lake Park. There will be pizza but you 
need to bring your own drinks and chairs. We will be taking donations toward 
the pizza at these meetings.  
We will be at Oak Hill Park on July 10th, and the picnic will be at Bushy Run on 
Sunday, Aug. 13th. Picnic will be catered by Woody’s. Cost of the picnic will be 
about $20/person.  
Still looking at options for the After-Xmas party. We may be looking at a ven-
triloquist for entertainment, depending on price. 
 

Events— Sue Marnell  
Please check the Website and our Facebook page-they have all the 
activities and details. 
All events are posted in a list in the Newsletter. 
The Grabiak detail clinic was a success. There was a Camaro available to be 
given away and attendees were given a key they had to try to see if they were 
the winner. No one had the winning key 
The car cruise  in Rostraver was fun even though it rained.  
The USX Show on June 1 was a success. There were 24 cars that attended, 
which might have been the most to date. The weather was great and it turned 
out to be a good day. 
The Jennerstown Speedway event was a fun day and the weather was good..  
Upcoming 
June 17th –Scottsdale show  
Friday, June 16th, is Corvette night at Wexford 
June 17 –Allegheny Highlands  Autocross at Indiana Airport 
July 29th-  Triple Nickel run with Debbie and Phil Cassel 
July 30-  Edgewood Winery in Spring Church 
August 6-  Altoona Car Show at DelGrosso’s  
Sept. 7,8,9, 10-  Trip to Ohio for the Sternwheeler Boat Show organized by 
Dick and Pat Ulrich. 
Sept. 24-  Brunch at Tara   
The Bayernhof museum trip still has openings for the afternoon tour. Lunch 
will be at the Crow’s Nest. 
The GM show is set for Sept. 16 at Creekside in Latrobe. We are still looking 
for sponsors while we work with Grabiak to see if they will sponsor the show. 
May talk to  Vick Oliver from Watson’s and Century Chevrolet has also shown 
interest. We are not providing food but will provide pop and water.  
Sign up sheets for a number of events were made available at the meeting. 
 

Newsletter—Georgeann Young  (absent)        
Georgeann reminded everyone to have all items for the Newsletter to her no 
later than the 17th.   
 

Lap of PA   (absent) 
Georgeann and Allen Young are taking care of  the planning for the trip to the 
Woodward Dream Cruise  outside of Pontiac for the Lap. We are going to 
charge a small registration fee ($20), some of which will go toward the goody 
bags that are typically given to the Lap cars and the rest we will give to the 
organization that Larry (the gentleman who sets up the events for Corvette 
owners) supports each year.  There are still some rooms left but you should 
make your reservations sooner rather than later as they can be cancelled if 
plans change. Details are in the Newsletter.  Each person must call and make 
their own reservations and the deadline is July 17th.  Please reference the 
CCWP block when calling. The dates are Tuesday thru Saturday, Aug 15th thru 
the 19th.  We will try to do one group meal while there.  
Next meeting is Tuesday, June 27th at Pasquilino’s in Murrysville. 

SPECIAL REPORTS 
Historical Committee — Frank Paolo          
No report. 
 

Museum—Jack White 
Jack has new tickets available for sale. 
 

Health and Welfare Committee- Connie Jelovich 
 No report. 
 

Competition—Frank Paolo 
No report. 
 

WPCCC—Frank Paolo 
No report 
 

Facebook 
We need to keep adding things to keep this updated and use it as a way 
to attract new members.  This has proven to be a good place for exposure.  
 

Old Business 
The Board is still looking at the by-Laws and working on changes that need 
to be made to bring them up to date. Once they have been reviewed they 
will be posted in the newsletter and voted on by the members.  
 

New Business 
The NCRS Convention will be in Altoona from August 10th to 12th. 
Looking to see if anyone wants to get a jacket with the logo on it. 
Trying to see how much interest there is in the club.  
50/50 raffle:  Total $90— $45 to winner Harry Brentzel 
 

Treasurer—Rich Zisek   
Everything is going well. June report was given and approved by Debbie 
Cassel and seconded by George Crouse. 
   

Treasurer’s Report only available at General Membership mtgs . 
 
The next CCWP meeting will be held Monday, July 10th at Oak Hollow Park 
at 7:00 pm..  
    
Motion to adjourn was made by Bob Marnell and seconded by Ron Tho-
mas. The meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.   
 
 

General Membership Meeting  (Unapproved)        Monday, June 12, 2017 
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